MLS 2014 – a look ahead by Dirk Schroeder, President
At this month’s MLS Board Meeting it was suggested that I inform the General Membership of changes that are coming soon to our MLS services. Many man hours have been spent by your MLS Board (and others) to put these changes in effect that will impact all of us in a very positive way in the very near future. I have agreed to write this synopsis since there is a large contingent of agents that are not aware of these changes yet there are a good number of agents that had an idea these things were coming since they attend General Membership meetings and/or they attended the two open meeting that I held to inform the membership of upcoming events. Here are some major changes coming in bullet point form:

· In 2014, we will have a new MLS Provider: LPS is the company that provides Paragon – your new MLS system.
· Lock Box providers were reviewed and evaluated and the MLS Board decided to stay with Supra.  As a direct result, new and improved lock boxes will be switched out with your old and tired ones.  Lock box and key service security violations/fines have been substantially increased to fines up to $5,000 to match NAR standards.
· The Scout security log in currently in Innovia will be shut off ahead of schedule to stop the annoying log-in process.
· The new Board of Realtors website and logo are our new identity for 2014.

· New MLS areas will be coming soon for Areas 2 North and South and 5 North and South.

· New and existing IDX/RETS rules will be see greater compliance enforcement and fines are stricter for violators including suspension of services.

· The MLS may decide not to have a “Public Facing Website” (PFW) so as not to compete with Broker websites. Aside, Paragon will have customer portals in the future so that the MLS website expense may be completely unnecessary.

· Syndication Presidential Advisory Group meetings may continue depending on future evaluations. Syndication sites like Zillow and many others have come under heavy scrutiny by associations nationwide since they are Public Facing Websites that compete for search engine placement with broker paid websites. Flagler County MLS (FCARMLS) has just notified Listhub and Point2 of their intent to terminate contracts for their syndication services. Our association has not taken that action yet but is keeping options open.
· You MLS is in a very strong financial position. 

A “MLS Transition PAG” was formed to begin the tedious task of working on your new Paragon system – your new President, Kathy Delaney, and her leadership team will begin scheduling meetings in January for that purpose. Your Board/MLS will be sending you updates and instructions so be sure to read your emails and bulletins regularly. The switch-over will take a collective effort and patience from everyone. There are sure to be glitches in the process and your complaint(s) must be turned into solution(s) to expedite the process (rather than bog it down with negativity).

Your MLS Board is proud to pursue its mission of always providing better services at the least possibly cost to members. We appreciate your thoughtful participation in process. 
Your soon to be Past-President,

Dirk Schroeder

